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ACTION REQUEST RESPONSE 

 
To:  Utah Public Service Commission 
 
From:  Utah Division of Public Utilities 
   Chris Parker, Director 
  Energy Section 
   Artie Powell, Manager 
   Abdinasir M. Abdulle, Technical Consultant 
   Charles Peterson, Technical Consultant 
 
Date:  March 27, 2013 
 
Re: 13-035-01 (11-999-05) Rocky Mountain Power’s Proposed Utah Service 

Reliability Performance Baseline 
 

 
Pursuant to Rule R746-313(2) and R746-313(3), the Company filed its Utah 

Service reliability Performance Baselines and the other requirements of the Rules with the 

Commission on January 7, 2013.  On the same date, the Commission issued an Action 

Request asking the Division to review the Company’s filing and make recommendations.  

The Commission also asked the Division to report back by February 6, 2013.  The 

Division reviewed the Company’s filing and expressed some concern in relation to the 

methods used to determine the baselines and notification limits for SAIDI and SAIFI.  The 

Division relayed its concerns to the Company which decided to file with the Commission a 

revised version of the original filing, which considers the Division’s concerns.  

Consequently, on February 6, 2012, the Division requested that the Commission extend 

the reporting due date to March 6, 2013.  In its Order on this Docket dated February 11, 

2013, the Commission granted the extension.   

On March 5, 2013, the Company filed with the Commission its revised filing.  The 

Division reviewed the revised filing in light of Rules R746-313-4 (2) and R746-313-4 (3) 



 
 
 

 

and the reasonableness of the methods used to determine the baselines and the notification 

limits for SAIDI and SAIFI.  Based on its review, the Division concluded that Company is 

in compliance with the Commission Rules R746-313-4 (2) and R746-313-4 (3) and that 

the methods used to determine the baselines and notification limits for the SAIDI and SAIFI 

are reasonable.  On March 7, 2013, the Division filed its memorandum responding to the 

Commission’s Action Request dated January 7, 2013 recommending approval of the 

Company’s revised filing.  

However, On March 8, 2013, the Commission Issued an Action Request 

requesting the Division to review the Company’s revised application and make 

recommendations and report back to the Commission by April 5, 2013.  In response to 

this Action Request, the Division would like to indicate that the Division’s memorandum 

dated March 6, 2013 that was filed with the Commission on March 7, 2013 contains the 

Division’s findings of its review and recommendations of the Company’s revised filing.  

Therefore, the Division would propose that the Commission consider this memorandum 

as responding to this Action Request and close the Action Request.  

 

CC: Dave Taylor, RMP 

 Michele Beck, OCS  
 

 


